
The Honorable Patrick Leahy 
437 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 
 
April 2, 2018 
 
Dear Senator Leahy, 
 
Thank you for your leadership and indefatigable efforts to provide public access to 
Congressional Research Service reports. It has been a long and difficult road. You introduced 
the first bill to release the reports to the public on January 28, 1998. As proof you do not age, 
we have attached a photograph of you, Sen. McCain, and POGO executive director Danielle 
Brian from around that time. 
 
Nevertheless, somehow 20 years has elapsed. In that time we saw the widespread adoption of 
mobile phones and smart phones, high speed internet connections, the emergence of social 
media, and no less than the digital transformation of our economy. But somehow CRS reports 
stubbornly remained the domain of the well-connected and the well-heeled and not the general 
public. But you changed all that in the Omnibus Spending bill. 
 
Within 90 days—180 at the most—the Library of Congress must publish new and updated CRS 
reports on its website, following the path laid out by your bipartisan, bicameral legislation. This is 
no less than a transformation of how the public can learn about the important issues before 
Congress from a non-partisan, expert source. You made this happen. We cannot thank you 
enough. 
 
We’re not counting the proverbial chickens before they’ve hatched. We will be watching so see 
whether the Library meets its deadline and whether the website lives up to its requirements. But 
we are comforted knowing that you will be watching, too. Thank you, thank you, thank you. 
 

With gratitude and appreciation, 
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